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CITY OF NEW HAVEN

BOARD OF ALDERMEN

                                                                                      March 30, 2010
Honorable Carl Goldfield

President, New Haven Board of Aldermen

Dear President Goldfield:

We would like to respectfully submit to the Board of Aldermen the attached Order calling for 
establishment of an “On-Street Parking Working Group” to explore how to maximize the City of New Haven’s on-street parking assets to foster economic development and vitality in the city, and improve the quality of life of residents through adequate and fair access to on-street parking.

We all  recognize the importance of on-street parking to New Haven citizens and businesses and its role in fostering economic development and improved quality of life through convenient access to city services. Likewise, there is a recognition that adequate and fair access to on-street parking through the maximization of the city’s parking assets is key to such economic development. 

New innovative technologies, practices, and policies in the area of on-street parking and metering such as pay stations, dynamic parking, pay-by-phone parking and digital permitting are being developed and are rapidly becoming available to municipalities such as New Haven and offer the possibility of helping us reach the aforementioned goals.  In addition, the “Complete Streets Steering Committee” is on the verge of completing a “Complete Streets” design manual that will encourage multi-modal transportation options for New Haven residents, customers and employees, identify safer and more comprehensive access to pedestrian, bicycle and public transit infrastructure and outline a community planning process on how city residents can design and better utilize our streets.
We strongly believe that it would be very productive at this time to create an “On-Street Parking Working Group” to explore how to maximize the City of New Haven’s on-street parking assets by increasing on-street parking availability within the existing right-of-way, through investigation of emerging technologies and practices, and by making changes in the city’s on-street parking policies to foster economic development and improve the quality of life of city residents.

We ask that the Board  please approve this Order,  so that an “On-Street Parking Working Group” can begin this important task and report back with recommendations on how the city can best move forward in utilizing its on-street parking assets. 

We thank you for your consideration of this Order and urge your support.

Respectfully submitted, 

JUSTIN ELICKER                                    MICHAEL  JONES                        ROLAND LEMAR
Alderman, Ward 10                                   Alderman, Ward 1                          Alderman, Ward 9
ORDER OF THE NEW HAVEN BOARD OF ALDERMEN CALLING FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF AN “ON-STREET PARKING WORKING GROUP” TO EXPLORE HOW TO MAXIMIZE THE CITY OF NEW HAVEN’S ON-STREET PARKING ASSETS TO FOSTER ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND VITALITY IN THE CITY, AND IMPROVE THE QUALITY OF LIFE OF RESIDENTS THROUGH ADEQUATE AND FAIR ACCESS TO ON-STREET PARKING.
WHEREAS:  The Board of Aldermen recognizes the importance of on-street parking to New Haven citizens and businesses and its role in fostering economic development and improved quality of life through convenient access to city services; and

WHEREAS: the Board also recognizes that adequate and fair access to on-street parking through the maximization of the city’s parking assets is key to such economic development; and

WHEREAS: new innovative technologies, practices, and policies in the area of on-street parking and metering such as pay stations, dynamic parking, pay-by-phone parking and digital permitting are being developed and are rapidly becoming available to municipalities such as New Haven and offer the possibility of helping us reach the aforementioned goals; and

WHEREAS: the “Complete Streets Steering Committee” is on the verge of completing a “Complete Streets” design manual that will encourage multi-modal transportation options for New Haven residents, customers and employees, identify safer and more comprehensive access to pedestrian, bicycle and public transit infrastructure and outline a community planning process on how city residents can design and better utilize our streets; and

WHEREAS: the Board strongly emphasizes that the goal of on-street parking is not to increase municipal revenue through the issuance of parking tickets but rather to offer fair, adequate and flexible parking options to law abiding citizens of New Haven who wish to comply with on-street parking regulations; and

WHEREAS: there is also a recognition that the City relies upon yearly revenue from on-street parking meters and that there exists an opportunity to more efficiently extract value from such a revenue source.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDERED by the New Haven Board of Aldermen that an “On-Street Parking Working Group” be established to explore how to maximize the City of New Haven’s on-street parking assets by increasing on-street parking availability within the existing right-of-way, through investigation of emerging technologies and practices, and changes in the city’s on-street parking policies to foster economic development and improve the quality of life of city residents.

BE IT FURTHER ORDERED that the “On-Street Parking Working Group” include but not be limited to the following city staff or their designees: Director of Transportation, Traffic and Parking, Director of City Plan, Director of Management and Budget, Director of Sustainability, as well as at least two members of the Board of Aldermen, at least two citizen members of the New Haven community, and at least two representatives of a New Haven business association or special services district or their designee.  

BE IT FURTHER ORDERED that said “On-Street Parking Working Group” will provide an initial report of its progress to the Board of Aldermen four months from the date of passage of this order and a final report
12 months from the date of passage of this order with recommendations on how the City of New Haven can better utilize its parking assets to reach the aforementioned goals.
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